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Annex:
1 (available in English only)

Subject:
Questionnaire on wave spectral data

Action required:
To return the completed questionnaire to the rapporteur, with a copy to the Secretariat, by 30 September 2001.

To:
Permanent Representatives of Members of WMO represented on JCOMM


Member States of IOC (action addressees)

Dear Sir/Madam,

The JCOMM Subgroup on Marine Climatology has the responsibility for the coordination and maintenance of marine climatological databases covering a wide range of marine meteorological and oceanographic variables. At its eighth session (Asheville, NC, USA, 10-14 April 2000), the subgroup noted that there is already a significant amount of observed wave spectral data in circulation on the GTS in the FM 65-IX WAVEOB code and that this amount is likely to increase substantially in the future, not only with moored buoys as the main source but also from remote platforms such as aircraft or satellites. Although a number of national agencies maintain archives of such data in a high resolution format from their own sensors, no internationally agreed procedures and/or centres exist to undertake such archival on a global or regional basis, or to make the data available to users in accepted ways.

The subgroup determined that a pilot project should be undertaken to establish in a realistic manner the number of countries reporting WAVEOB reports via the GTS as well as the volume of data.  As part of this discovery exercise the subgroup requested the Secretariat to circulate a questionnaire (see Annex) to all Members/Member States represented on JCOMM to determine if the need exists for archiving WAVEOB reports extracted from the GTS in a central location.  It was suggested that most users may prefer the higher resolution data available from individual national agencies. 

The subgroup therefore requested one of its members, Mr. J. Elms (USA), to act as rapporteur on the subject and to prepare the questionnaire provided in the annex to this letter.  To improve the results of this effort, each country is requested to provide a single consolidated report covering all aspects of the issues raised in the questionnaire, based on input from all agencies within their country. On behalf of the rapporteur and Subgroup on Marine Climatology, I now invite you to arrange for its completion and return to the rapporteur:

Mr. J. Elms

National Climatic Data Center

151 Patton Avenue

Asheville, NC 28801

USA

Telefax: +1-828 271 4328

E-mail: Joe.D.Elms@noaa.gov

The questionnaire should be returned by 30 September 2001 at the latest, with a copy to the Secretariat.

Thank you for your support on this project.

Yours faithfully,

(M. Jarraud)

(P. Bernal)

for the Secretary-General of WMO

Executive Secretary, IOC
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